Good news for August 2007 BOE Meeting

Central Office:
The Nelson County Special Ed program received $85,000  from the Crusade for Children.  That is up $3,000.  They awarded us $35,000 for consultants’ salaries and $50,000 for computers and software.
Boston:
Boston Middle School Girls’ Basketball team is playing the middle school league for the first time.  The girls have won their first three games including an overtime game against St. Gregory.

NCHS:
On Monday, June 25, Shelby Heiskell was elected to and named the newest member of the Board of Directors for the Nelson County Chapter of the American Red Cross.  She was selected based upon the following: 

· her hard work in staffing all the volunteer positions at area blood drives during the last two years

· her participation at many of these blood drives over the years

· her professional communication skills with staff of all ages 

· her leadership abilities and level of commitment to this organization

On July 28, 2007, Josh Noe (sophomore at NCHS) won the Kentucky State Mountain Dulcimer Contest during the Kentucky Music Weekend festival.  Josh became Kentucky’s Grand Champion dulcimer player in the adult division, beating even the Louisiana State Champion who was also entered.  Josh was the winner of a new, black walnut Folkroots Mountain dulcimer, the Grand Champion trophy, $150.00 in cash, and a VIP ticket to the National Dulcimer Contest at the Walnut Valley Festival in Winfield, Kansas in September.  Josh is a member of Nelson County’s advanced dulcimer group, WOODFOLK, and has been playing about 6 years.
Private First Class Amanda Whitehouse successfully completed basic training for the Kentucky Army National Guard.

Samantha Drake gave verbal commitment to University of Kentucky to play basketball, making her only the 2nd to ever receive a commitment as a sophomore from KY

Foster Heights:
Foster Heights is pleased to have 3 student teachers this semester:  Johanna Blanford, Tia Palmer and Marjorie Jury.
Elaine Beam made home visits to every child in her classroom, going as far as Bullitt County and Hart County!

Kira Harmon’s goat, Wild Thang, made the championship round to the state for being the biggest goat.  Wild Thang won 3rd place at the state fair.

OKHMS:
Two 8th grade students are participating with the high school marching band: Alli Hall and Wesley Miles.
Major efforts towards recycling are taking place at OKH as the school is equipped with several recycling bins. All students and staff are encouraged to make a conscious effort to recycle.
A great deal of work was done on the OKHMS outdoor classroom as teachers and students volunteered over the summer to lay pavers for the new patio section.  
Bloomfield Middle:

Tyler Fritz, an 8th grader participated with the high school band at the opening of the Ky. State Fair.

Kaleb Cecil, 6th grader, was interviewed and selected to represent Nelson Co on an educational 2 weeks tour of Canada. 

Maddie Hahn, 8th grade also participated as a presenter for the Ky. State Fair.

Alan Miller, a BMS staff member, for over 20 years has been a participant in the state fair with his sheep herding dogs. 

Our Blazer football team played its first ever football game on campus this past Saturday.
Bloomfield Elementary:

Jennifer Jackey placed first and second in the 4H Photography Division at the Kentucky State Fair.
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